
 

 

⁕ 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time | 28 August 2022 ⁕ 

LITURGICAL CELEBRATIONS 
WEEKENDS 

Saturday       4 pm 
Sunday (live streamed)    9 am 
Korean                3 pm 
Syro-Malabar         Sat. 12:30 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 
Vietnamese          Sun. 5:30 pm 

(Please call the Parish Office) 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday (before Mass)       3:00 pm 

——————————- 
Sacred Heart YouTube Channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w 

The Collection Basket 
will once again be 

passed around  
during Mass from 

this weekend,  
27 & 28 August, 

before the Offertory Procession.  
We thank you for your kind and  

generous support  
through the pandemic. 

Please Note: 
The live-streamed Mass is 
now on Sundays at 9 a.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

“Humility is not thinking less of yourself, but thinking of yourself less,”  
(C.S. Lewis. Mere Christianity)  

In today’s Gospel where Jesus tells the guests at a banquet to choose the 
lowest place instead of the place of honor, it is obvious that he wants his habit 
of choosing the lowest place to be emulated. 

But choosing the lowest place takes a certain amount of je ne sais quoi to do it in a way that builds us up spiritually. 
“Je ne sais quoi” literally means “I don’t know what.” It is something indefinable, something hard to pinpoint and we 
need to explore this one aspect of Jesus’s hard to define qualities. Jesus didn’t choose the lowest place because 
he didn’t think he was worthy or because he was too polite to put himself in the limelight or because he was scared 
of being humiliated by being asked to vacate the place of honor. He chose it because he had absolutely no need of 
the highest place. Low place, high place, it was all the same to him. In order for us to make that choice in the same 
spirit Jesus did, we only need one thing: to know how beloved we are to God. That should be our total reason for 
taking the lowest place. If it’s not, we may be engaging in false humility. 
When we know without a doubt that we are loved by God, we have already found the highest place. We have found 
Home and there’s no need, no pressure inside, to have anyone else recognize our value. It’s the sweet spot. It’s 
sweet because, in having no need to be honored or recognized, there is no disappointment or dissatisfaction. When 
we don’t know how beloved and honored we are in the Kingdom, there is always the need and desire to find that 
next honorable mountain top, that next place of recognition. It can be addictive and it never fills us up. Jesus knew 
that. 
Find the sweet spot. 

Highs And Lows 
by Jean Allen 

Share your talents, 
     serve the Lord, and be part 

 of the joyful and vibrant  
Sacramental and Liturgical  
celebrations in our parish. 
Volunteer with 

a Parish Ministry 
Eucharistic Ministers, Ushers,  

Altar Servers, Catechists, Music, Choir, 
Video Streamers, Pastoral Care,  

Altar Decorators, PrayerLine,  
Funeral Reception 

Please contact the Parish Office! 
We look forward to hearing from you. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w


Thank you for your contributions! 
20 and 21 August 2022 
Envelopes   $1,758.00 

Cash   $     130.50 
Total   $ 1,888.50 

Donations through PAD, Canada Helps, & e-Transfer 
will be reported after the month ends. 

Please pray for: 
Those who have died 

Arnold Cavanagh 

Those who are ill 
Jaime A, Cora C, Tracy C, Cindy F, Lori G, Kathleen G, Richard G,  

Marie K, Daniel and Hope L, Ken L, Barbara  M,   
Bruno R, Patricia R, and Marguerite T. 

Contributions 
Donation Boxes  

are at the Entrance to the church 
The Holy Water Fonts at the entrance of the church  

are now used as Donation Boxes  
to receive your donations and cheques. 
Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) 

If you are PAD user, please remember to complete your 
name and address on the Special Collection envelopes, if 
you would like to receive a tax receipt. 

Information & links are also available on our website. 
Options To Donate 

E-Transfer 
The email to use is: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Pre-Authorized Debit: 
Automatic Debit (PAD) 

Canada Helps 
Online through Canada Helps 

If you have any questions on the available options, or would 
like to make a change in how you donate, please contact the 
parish office. Thank you. 

OFFICE HOURS (Tue-Fri) 
9:30 am to 3:00 pm 

Parish Administrative Assistant 
Katherene Newton: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Hospital Chaplain 
Fr. Sean Flynn: 250-889 3761 

Children’s Religious Ed. Coordinator 
Lidia Moodie: religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com 

~ • ~ • ~ • ~ 

PLEASE NOTE 

OFFICE HOURS  

TEMPORARY TIME CHANGE 
From September 12 to October 14 

~ 9:30 am to 12 pm ~ 

Executive Committee 
(Designated Acting Pastor of Sacred Heart Parish) 

Marilyn Bojko, Marilyn Turner, & Stan Dzbik 
Sacred Heart Executive Committee  

email: sacredheartexec@gmail.com 
Korean Pastor: Fr. Robert Ryu 

youngjinryu0758@gmail.com 
Syro-Malabar Pastor: Fr. Sajy Chakkittamuriyil 

frsajy@gmail.com 
Vietnamese Pastor: Fr. Michael Tran 

michaeltran@rcdvictoria.org 

PA
ST

O
R
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BAPTISM PREP CLASS 
Baptism Preparation Classes with 
Fr. Alfie are held at 10 a.m. on the 
first Saturday of each month at  
St. Joseph the Worker Parish. 
To register, please contact the  
Parish Office at  
email: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
phone: 250-479-1611. 

Sacred Heart Franciscan Youth Fundraiser 
This ongoing bottle-drive fundraiser is to raise money for those in 
need, and to help alleviate our impact on God's beautiful creation. 

/drive.google.com/file/d/1Qe51ruWc1dWT-
4VJMD9mn6w7B4oSD353/view?usp=sharing]Sacred Heart  

Franciscan Youth 2022 Fundraiser  

Bottles can be dropped off at the  
Glanford Road, Quadra Street, and 
Queens Avenue locations.  
Please credit your recycling to the 
“Sacred Heart Franciscan Youth” 
account. 

Schedule for September 

From 3 September to 25 September 2022 

23rd Ordinary Sunday of the Year 

4 pm, Sat, 3 Sep : Fr. Frank Franz 

9 am, Sun, 4 Sep : Fr. Eduardo Da Silva Santos 

24th Ordinary Sunday of the Year 

4 pm, Sat, 10 Sep : Fr. Frank Franz 

9 am, Sun, 11 Sep : Fr. Eduardo Da Silva Santos 

25th Ordinary Sunday of the Year 

4 pm, Sat, 17 Sep : Fr. Frank Franz 

9 am, Sun, 18 Sep : Fr. Eduardo Da Silva Santos 

26th Ordinary Sunday of the Year 

4 pm, Sat, 24 Sep : Fr. Frank Franz 

9 am, Sun, 25 Sep : Fr. Eduardo Da Silva Santos 

Mass for Vocations 

12 pm, Thu, 29 Sep : Fr. Frank Franz 

Congratulations! 
Baptisms 

We welcome the newest members  
to our Catholic Family 

Jude Joseph Lalonde-Gauthier 
Liam Donte Vidal 

http://sacredheartvictoria.com/docs/PAD%20form%202020.pdf
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47781
mailto:religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com
mailto:frsajy@gmail.com
http://drive.google.com/file/d/1Qe51ruWc1dWT-4VJMD9mn6w7B4oSD353/view?usp=sharing%5dSacred%20Heart%20Franciscan%20Youth%202022%20Fundraiser
http://drive.google.com/file/d/1Qe51ruWc1dWT-4VJMD9mn6w7B4oSD353/view?usp=sharing%5dSacred%20Heart%20Franciscan%20Youth%202022%20Fundraiser
http://drive.google.com/file/d/1Qe51ruWc1dWT-4VJMD9mn6w7B4oSD353/view?usp=sharing%5dSacred%20Heart%20Franciscan%20Youth%202022%20Fundraiser


 

 

From the Diocese 

 
   

 
For all Responsible Ministry and  

Safe Environment information and forms 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry 

Report Sexual Abuse 

Online Pastoral Care Outreach Training 
Starting in September 

The free Pastoral Care Outreach Training series will be  
offered online again this fall. Nine sessions will be held via Zoom, 
on Saturday mornings from 9:30 to 
noon, beginning 24 Sep. 2022, and run-
ning until Nov. 26 (no session on Oct. 8 
for Thanksgiving). 

Participants who attend all the sessions 
will receive a Certificate of Completion. 
A phone number an email address, a 
computer, tablet, or smartphone with 
speakers, a microphone, a webcam, and 
a reliable Internet connection are required. 

Please register through your local parish by 20th September.  
For further information, please email moiraking@shaw.ca 

The Diocesan Liturgical Commission  
is delighted to host a FREE Liturgy Matters Conference 

With Arms Open Wide 
Welcoming God’s People 

October 21 to 22, 2022 
St. Edward’s the Confessor, Duncan 

Keynote Speaker: Mona Goodman 
Mass with Bishop Gary Gordon, Sat, Oct. 22 at 11:15 am 

Keynote Speaker Mona Goodman, will ground us in hospitality in the 
liturgical ministries in which we serve. We will have an opportunity 
for fellowship at our Wine and Cheese social on Friday evening. We 
will celebrate beautiful liturgy and engage in workshops specific to 
various liturgical ministries. 

There is something for everyone; Hospitality, Lectors, Extraordinary 
Ministers of the Eucharist, Leaders of Prayer, Music Ministers,  
Coordinators of Altar Servers, Family Faith, Liturgy of the Word for 
Children, and more! 

For more information and to register, please visit 
https://armsopenwideliturgymatters.eventbrite.com/ 

Please pray for 
the Vietnamese Community who will 
celebrate the following Sacraments  

on Sunday, 28 August 2022 
Confirmation 

Bui Bao Thien  Lucas Bui Long 
Evan Dinh-Nguyen  Ryan Dinhnguyen 
Michael Nguyen  Vanora Nguyen 

  First Holy Communion 
Bui Bao Thien  Evan Bui 
Lucas Bui Long  Evan Dinhnguyen 
Ryan Dinhnguyen           Nathan Dinhnguyen 
Amy Pham Thao Vy Tran MyLan 
Tran Nam Hoang  Tilia Thy Nguyen 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Barbeque! 
The Knights of Columbus will serve a 
Barbeque Feast after the 4 p.m. Mass 
on Saturday, 27th August, 2022. 

Admission is by donation. 
This is to raise funds for the KofC 
scholarships and work in and 
around the parish. Please show 
your support and enjoy a good 
hearty summer barbeque. 
See you there! 

World Youth Day 
in Portugal 
August 2023 

The Diocese of Victoria is getting pilgrims 
between the ages of 18 and 35 for the 
pilgrimage to World Youth Day 2023.  

This pilgrimage is an opportunity to travel to another country 
to be with the Pope and with hundreds of thousands of 
young adult Catholics. There is still an opportunity to join in 
this once in a lifetime trip. 
If you are interested in joining, for more information, and to 
be added to the contact life please contact Fr Harrison Ayre 
at hayre@rcdvictoria.org  
We are looking to organize at least one large fundraiser to 
help cover the costs, and plan events throughout the year to 
to pray and build a bond as a group for this pilgrimage. 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
Island Catholic Schools is Hiring! 

or visit: https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-
opportunities/ 

Island Catholic Schools is hiring full-time 
teachers and educational assistants for 
various schools.  

Please visit the Island Catholic Schools' website 
for more information. 

Please pass this information to anyone you know who may be 
interested in joining the Island Catholic Schools team. 

——— 
Casual Bus Drivers! 

Island Catholic Schools is currently seeking casual bus drivers.  

If you are interested in any position in Island Catholic 
Schools, please visit:  

https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/ 
Contact us today at cisdv.bc.ca  

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry
mailto:moiraking@shaw.ca
https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/
https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/
https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/
http://cisdv.bc.ca


 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 

These businesses support our Parish through their advertising, please support them! 

Please contact the Parish Office: 
sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

Altar Servers     Annie De Grammont 
Christian Meditation    Margie Noonan 
C.W.L. / PrayerLine Ministry   Miriam Podmoroff 
Extraordinary Ministers   Gilbert & Chay Santos 
Finance Chairperson     Marilyn Turner 
Knights of Columbus     Rick Perez de Tagle 
Led By The Spirit Group   David MacIntyre 
Music Director     Rafael Oei  
Parish Liturgy Coordinator   Rafael Oei 
Pastoral Care Ministry   Lynda Tan 
Phone-tree Ministry    Elizabeth Olcen 
Proclaimers     Stan Dzbik 
Funeral Receptions    Elizabeth Olcen 
Responsible Ministry     Neil Lundin 
Social Justice/D & P    Stan Dzbik 
St. Vincent de Paul    Georgina Short 
Ushers      Marisa Tinsay / Isme Liem 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 2020 / 2022 

Marilyn Bojko (Chairperson) 
Vincenza Cameron Stan Dzbik  Jeff Kucharski 

Catherine Minvielle Oscar Perez de Tagle 
Michele Ricard Cyrille Santos 

250-704-6808 
 

DAVID AUDY 
 

LIFETIME  WARRANTY  ON  ALL  LABOUR 
 

4019 Malton Ave 
Victoria, BC  V8X 4W1 

 

“For perfect electrical work at a great price!” 
 

info@absolutelyelectrical.com 
www.absolutelyelectrical.com 

CONSULTING MANAGER 

Tel # 236-508-1279 / 778-557-3339 
Email: INQUIRY@BIOCOMMUNITYNURSINGCARE.COM 

Office add: 300-848 Courtney Street  Victoria 
British Columbia, Canada V8W 1C4 


